
 NOTICE TO BIDDERS  

 Sealed bids will be received by the McGill-Ruth Consolidated Water and Sewer G.I.D. 

 located at 29 Fourth Street, McGill, Nevada 89318, for performing the work as set forth 

 in the Specifications for the McGILL WELL PUMP REPLACEMENT PROJECT. The 

 bids will be received on or before 2:00 p.m. local time on October 22, 2025. The 

 McGill-Ruth  Board will consider awarding the contract at the next regularly scheduled 

 meeting.  

 To assure consideration, all proposals shall be made on the blank form of the proposal 

 attached to these Specifications. The completed forms shall be included in the bound 

 proposal and shall be enclosed and sealed in an envelope which is addressed to McGill-

 Ruth Consolidated Sewer and Water G.I.D., McGill, Nevada 89318, and marked “McGill 

 Well PUMP REPLACEMENT Project.” Faxed Proposals will not be accepted.  

The Principal items of work for the McGill Well PUMP REPLACEMENT Project will consist 

of:  

• Remove 300 HP vertical line shaft well motor and pump inside building from well;  

• Clean and televise well inside building;  

• Install submersible pump, motor, and drop pipe in the well inside the building;  

• Connect pipe from the well to the piping in the building;  

• Rehabilitate electrical service and wiring to operate both wells;  

 Plans and Specifications may can be examined at a drop box on the website. Contact 

 Martin Ugalde of Day Engineering at (775) 315-7732 for information. A pre-bid 

 conference will be conducted. Bidders and other interested parties are encouraged to 

 attend this conference, which will be conducted on October 8, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. at the 

 office of McGill-Ruth Consolidated Sewer and Water G.I.D., McGill, Nevada. From 

 there, the meeting will move to the construction site.  

The OWNER reserves the right to reject any or all bids and to waive minor irregularities in any 

bid or in the bidding process. No bidder may withdraw their bid within thirty (30) days after the 

actual date of the opening thereof. Each proposal must be submitted on the prescribed form and 

accompanied by a certified check or Bid Bond in an amount of not less than five percent (5%) of 

the amount bid. The successful bidder will be required to furnish both a Payment Bond and 

Performance Bond in the full amount of the Contract Price for the contract. This project is 

funded by the State of Nevada Revolving Loan Fund (SRF) and has specific requirements (such 

as American Iron and Steel) that are unique to this funding. The Bidder is admonished to read 

and consider the requirements in the bid documents before bidding.  

PUBLICATION DATES:  Bristlecone Tribune September 19, 2025 and September 26, 2025 

/s/Amy L. Garcia, Office Manager 

For the Board of McGill Ruth Consolidated Sewer & Water GID 


